## https://linktr.ee/al\_ks thanks list .

### HERE are a Bunch of Shit you can BDS

### MEANING #BURNDESTROYSABOTAGE

Airbnb Inc. (u.s.)

Booking.com B.V. (netherlands)

Egis Rail & Egis S.A. (france)

Expedia Group Inc. (u.s.)

J.C. Bamford Excavators Ltd. (u.k.)

Opodo Ltd. (u.k.)

Tahal Group International B.V. (netherlands)

TripAdvisor Inc. (u.s.)

Alstom S.A. (france)

Altice Europe N.V. (netherlands)

Booking Holdings Inc. (u.s.)

eDreams ODIGEO S.A. (luxembourg)

General Mills Inc. (u.s.)

Indorama Ventures P.C.L. (thailand)

Kardan N.V. (netherlands)

Motorola Solutions Inc. (u.s.)

source: https://www.ohchr.org/en/press-releases/2020/02/ un-rights-office-issues-report-business-activities-related-settlements

HP Inc. & Hewlett Packard Enterprise (u.s.)

Chevron (u.s.)

Siemens (germany)

Axa S.A. (france)

Puma SE (germany)

source: https://bdsmovement.net/get-involved/what-to-boycott

Lockheed Martin (u.s.)

Boeing (u.s.)

BAE Systems (u.k.)

ThyssenKrupp Marine Systems (germany) & Atlas Elektronik (u.k)

General Dynamics Land Systems (u.s. & u.k.)

AgustaWestland (italy)

just fuckin attack klanada i don't know

source: https://www.middleeasteye.net/news/israel-palestine-which-countries-companies-arming

"israel" has a bunch of embassies around the world too!

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List\_of\_diplomatic\_missions\_of\_Israel

# NO MORE USA NO MORE UK

**NO MORE ITALY** 

**NO MORE FRANCE** 

**NO MORE CANADA** 

**NO MORE GERMANY** 

**NO MORE AUSTRALIA** 

For us, the Palestinian struggle against colonialism is inseparable from the struggle against European colonialism everywhere.

Bedouin guards for the early Zionist settlements. These three conquests shaped Zionism as a structure of settler colonialism, a system to displace Palestine and Palestinians and create Israel and Israelis.

Because Israel calls itself a Jewish state, and so many Holocaust survivors and their descendants reside in Israel, the Nazi holocaust against European Jews hangs heavy over the idea that Israel is genocidal to Palestinians. Whether it's the mass shootings carried out by the Einsatzgruppen or the Fordist production of the death the Nazis carried out in the camps, the image of genocide is of a short duration of slaughter like what the Nazis did. But Israel doesn't meaningfully resemble the Nazi regime. Israel is a settler colony<sup>13</sup> like the United States, Canada, and Australia, and, like them with regards to their indigenous populations, Israel's genocidal system against Palestinians is carried out over many decades rather than spiking into a singular moment of horror. It is endless small acts interspersed with large ones.

Israel, under both Labor and Revisionist regimes at the municipal and national level, has been removing Palestinians from all or part of Palestine since even before Israel was a state — sometimes through expulsion, sometimes through creating the need for flight, sometimes through direct killing. Periodically, Israel does this via military attacks like in 1947-49, 1967, and now. Sometimes, it does so through a necropolitical bureaucracy that removes or restricts Palestinian lifespace through zoning and planning restrictions or residency requirements.

And because Zionism is a movement to create Israel at Palestine's expense, this structure of Palestinian removal is inherent to Zionism. This ongoing rise of grassroots fascism is not an aberration from Israeli politics. It is instead an aspect of how settler colonialism shapes the settler society; Zionism was genocidal before most Zionists were, and it has been catching up Israelis ever since. We're seeing it now in Gaza, where the non-partisan army carries out at scale the "Death to the Arabs" chants of the Israeli far right.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>13</sup> "Settler colonialism and the elimination of the native", December 2006, Journal of Genocide Research.

some 1400 Palestinians. In 2014, while marches were chanting "Death to the Arabs," Israel launched Operation Protective Edge, killing over 2000 Palestinians. *Electronic Intifada* contributor Benjamin Doherty noted<sup>8</sup> this in a short film he made during the 2014 Israeli attack on Gaza, where he juxtaposed the fascist marches with Israeli military strikes.

The ongoing Israeli mass killing and displacement of Palestinians in Gaza follows not only prior massacres but three mass population expulsions from 1947-1949, 1949-1956, and again in 1967. While the 1947-1949 Nakba displacing over 700,000 Palestinians into refugee camps and the diaspora is well known, that Israel drove tens of thousands more Palestinians, especially Bedouins, into Egyptian and Jordanian-controlled territory in the following half-decade is less known. We popularly conceive of the 1967 war as when Israel invaded and conquered the Gaza Strip, Golan Heights, Sinai Peninsula, and West Bank. Less often do we recall that the Israeli conquest created another 300,000 refugees, half of whom were already refugees now displaced for the second time. Israel also carries out other expulsions more piecemeal rather than en masse. Between 1967 and 1994, Israel revoked the residency of over 100,000 Palestinians in the Gaza Strip<sup>9</sup>, 140,000 more in the West Bank<sup>10</sup>, along with tens of thousands more in Jerusalem<sup>11</sup>.

During the Second Aliya — a wave of Zionist colonization between 1904-1914 — settlers created the proto-state programs of Labour Zionism that would largely guide Zionism for the next seven decades, including the first decades of Israeli statehood. They aimed for three *kibushim*<sup>12</sup>, or conquests: land, labor, and guarding. The "conquest of land" aimed to enclose land away from the Palestinian land market. The "conquest of labor" sought to create segregated labor fields where settlers would not have to compete with Palestinian workers. The "conquest of guarding" sought to establish settler relations of force instead of relying on local relations of force, primarily Circassian and

<sup>8</sup> "Watch profound and haunting short film 'Death to the Arabs'", 13 July 2014, *Electronic Intifada*.

### Genocide has been catching up to Israelis ever since Zionism's inception

Frequent Israeli pogroms and now the levelling of Gaza point to an increasingly genocidal Israeli society. But Zionism was genocidal before most Zionists were, and it has been catching up to Israelis ever since.

An article by Jimmy Johnson, originally published on the *Mondoweiss* website, 28 October 2023.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup> "Residents without Status", 21 July 2013, B'Tselem.

 $<sup>^{10}</sup>$  "Israel stripped 140,000 Palestinians of residency rights, document reveals", 11 May 2011, *The Guardian*.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>11</sup> The Quiet Deportation: Revocation of Residency of Palestinians in East Jerusalem, April 1997, HaMoked & B'Tselem.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>12</sup> "The Kibush HaShmira and The Violence of Settler Sovereignty in Palestine", 18 February 2016, *CiCo*₃.

"We fought simply to stop the Germans alone picking the time and place of our deaths."

Marek Edelman

"We will die with dignity and with pride, but we are not going to be killed according to the Israeli army orders and instructions."

Raji Sourani

I remember the minor but serious pause many Israelis took in the spring of 2002 when it was revealed that some Israeli soldiers were putting numbers on the arms of Palestinians they detained in the Tulkarem refugee camp in the West Bank. It's hard to think of something the IDF could have done to provoke a more visceral revulsion in Israeli society, where the Holocaust is a singular historical point of reference. Defense Minister Binyamin Ben Eliezer and IDF Chief of Staff Shaul Mofaz launched a public investigation in the face of protests and public condemnation by Shoah survivors, especially Knesset member Tommy Lapid. The IDF said it was to sort the Palestinians they detained. Prime Minister Ariel Sharon's spokesman, Ra'anan Gissin, said¹ that "it was badly received by the media and we should find another means of identifying prisoners." But elsewhere, he suggested it might not have been solely a surveillance technique, instead saying<sup>2</sup>, "If the idea was to convey a message of deterrence, clearly it conflicts with the desire to convey a public relations message." It was eventually written off as a practice by one commander that was quickly ended.

In early December 2008, Hebron settlers carried out an attack against Palestinians that *Fauda* co-creator and eyewitness Avi Issacharoff described<sup>3</sup> as follows: "Stones land on the roof of the home, the windows and the doors. Flames engulf the southern entrance to the home. The front yard is littered with stones thrown by the masked men. The windows are shattered and the children are frightened. All around, as if they were watching a rock concert,

<sup>1</sup> Chronological Review of Events Relating to the Question of Palestine, March 2002, United Nations website.

are hundreds of Jewish witnesses, observing the events with great interest, even offering suggestions to the Jewish wayward youth as to the most effective way to harm the family."

Prime Minister Ehud Olmert said<sup>4</sup>, "We are the children of a people whose historic ethos is built on the memory of pogroms" and that "The sight of Jews firing at innocent Palestinians has no other name than pogrom."

May 2012 saw Knesset members Miri Regev, Michael Ben Ari, and Danny Danon address a mob before it rampaged through south Tel Aviv, attacking African migrants, refugees, as well as those assumed to be migrants and their supporters, calling them "infiltrators" (a term in Israeli discourse tied to a post-Nakba racialization of Palestinians trying to return to or access the homes Israel drove them from). This was also a period where we saw a marked increase in grassroots fascist marches carrying out mostly small-scale, but often fatal, attacks on Palestinians while yelling "Death to the Arabs!", "Death to the leftists!" and "Leftists to the ovens!" A phenomenon that has incrementally increased ever since.

Most of these events were initially reported with some shock and public response in Israel. But Israelis now perpetrate small-scale pogroms<sup>7</sup> like the one Issacharoff reported on such a regular basis that they are barely considered newsworthy. Also no longer newsworthy is the increasing presence of "Death to the Arabs" in marches and graffiti. All this points to an Israeli society becoming increasingly genocidal, which is borne out with the Netanyahu regime's declaration of its intent to depopulate wide swaths of the Gaza Strip. It's easy to wonder, "How did we get here?"

But there is a problem with seeing this as a recent development. A few weeks after the media reported on the IDF sorting Palestinians in Tulkarem Camp in 2002 by numbering their arms, Israel launched Operation Defensive Shield and killed some 500 Palestinians. A few weeks after the settler pogrom in Hebron that so grieved Prime Minister Olmert, he ordered Operation Cast Lead, killing

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> "Israel Blasted for Writing Numbers on Arabs", 13 March 2002, Fox News.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> "ANALYSIS: Hebron Settler Riots Were Out and Out Pogroms", 5 December 2008, *Haaretz*.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> "Olmert: I Am Shamed by Hebron Settlers' Pogrom", 7 December 2008, *Hagretz*.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> "Africans attacked in Tel Aviv protest; MKs: 'infiltrators' are cancer", 23 May 2012, *+972 Magazine*.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> "Police Are Obliged to Protect Every Israeli Citizen", 15 July 2014, *Haaretz*.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup> "West Bank Dispatch: Between army invasions and settler pogroms, the West Bank rises", 27 February 2023, *Mondoweiss*.